MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 9th NOVEMBER 2004
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)



Cllr Mrs Day




Cllr Johnson                                                     Cllr Pell

Mrs. T Block (Clerk)

In Attendance:


Cllr Claridge


	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	No apologies had been received
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.  Cllr Johnson agreed to contact Glyn Phillips for an update.
	LJ



	
	
	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest
	

	
	
	

	4
	Tree Warden
	

	
	It was agreed that the Council would pay for another years training, taken from the training budget, for the tree warden to a value of £80 to the BTCV.
	

	
	
	

	5
	Pond Warden
	

	
	It was agreed that the Council would pay for another years training, taken from the training budget, for the pond warden to a value of £80 to the BTCV .
	LJ

	6
	Requests for support
	

	
	Letters had been received from the John Aspinall Foundation and from FWAG asking for financial support.  The Council felt that, although it appreciated the work that is undertaken by both groups, financial support from this Council would not be part of its function. 


	TB

	7
	Tree at the pond
	

	
	Letters had been received from BTCV and RHS about the Ganoderma attacking the lime at the pond.  The Council would like to know what the likelihood is of this disease spreading to other trees in the area.  It was agreed that the Council would contact RHS and ask them to test some samples from the tree to ascertain this information.


	CP



	8
	Parish Forum Meeting
	

	
	Cllr Johnson reported on the Parish Forum Meeting he had attended.  The new licence laws were discussed, as were the Councillors expenses and the development of Ashford.  The minutes from this meeting will be circulated.


	

	9
	Highways Maintenance
	

	
	It was agreed that, as the questions raised by the latest News Releases being circulated by KCC regarding the Highways maintenance contracts had not been answered the Clerk would keep asking until some response is received.   It was also agreed that the Council would email Ashford Borough Council about the state of the lanes in Bull Town and Hampton Lane asking them to contact the farmers asking them to clean the roads up as they are treacherous.


	TB

	10
	Budget for 2005/2006
	

	
	The budget was not completed as the Council needs to clarify with Mr Wye about the cutting of the grass at the pond.  Also, the Councillors need to discuss the Clerks wage.


	WG

All

	11
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There were no changes to be made.


	

	12
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.


	

	11
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Clerk informed the Council that there will be a meeting on 4 x 4s at Godmersham Village Hall on 14th December at 7.30pm.  The Clerk also asked if any Councillors would be interested in attending the KAPC AGM, no-one was interested.


	All

	12
	Any Other Business
	

	
	No update has been received from the Rural Housing Trust.


	

	13
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Monday 13th December 2004.
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

